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Suffolk Flood Risk Scrutiny Sub Committee
17 February 2015
Learning from localised flash flooding incidents
Summary
1. This report refers flooding incidents in Kesgrave and Sudbury in Suffolk in 2014 and seeks to identify what learning there has been and how this has been applied. 
Objective of the Scrutiny 
2. The objective of the paper is to provide information to enable the Sub Committee to consider the extent to which stakeholders are learning lessons from localised flooding incidents, to promote good practice and to identify further potential areas for improvement.
Scrutiny Focus

3. The scope of this scrutiny has been developed to provide the Sub Committee with information to come to a view on the following key questions:

a) What reviews were conducted after the localised flooding at Kesgrave and Sudbury in 2014?

b) What examples of good practice were highlighted as a result of the reviews?
c) What follow up action was considered necessary, and who was responsible?

d) How is progress monitored for the identified actions?

e) How have local communities and other stakeholders been kept up to date?
f) What generic learning is there that may be of use to prevent localised flooding?

4. Having considered the evidence, the Sub Committee may wish to:

g) Come to a view about the extent to which stakeholders have learnt from localised flooding incidents;

h) Propose communication of areas of good practice; 
i) Identify further potential areas for improvement.
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Background
5. At its meeting on 16 October 2014, the Sub-Committee considered a report about the delivery of sustainable drainage systems (SuDS). The Sub-Committee heard that recent cases of flash flooding in the Kesgrave and Sudbury areas in Suffolk had highlighted the importance of regular maintenance of sustainable drainage systems.  Members wished to know more about the findings of investigations into these incidents.

Main Body of Evidence
6. Under Section 19 of the Flood & Water Management Act 2010, the County Council must investigate significant flooding to identify which risk management authorities have relevant flood risk management functions, and whether each of those authorities has exercised, or is proposing to exercise, those functions in response to the flood. The need to investigate a particular flood is determined on a case-by-case basis considering factors such as the likely source of the flood and the number of properties affected. 
7. The results of any flood investigations undertaken by Suffolk County Council are published on http://www.greensuffolk.org/about/SFRMP/FIR/ 

8. Evidence Set 1 is a copy of information published on the website in respect of the investigation report from flooding on 26 and 27 May 2014 at Terry Gardens, Kesgrave Ipswich in Suffolk.

9. Evidence Set 2 is a copy of information published on the website in respect of the investigation report from flooding on 28 June 2014 at East Street and Elisabeth Court Sudbury in Suffolk.

10. The following people have been invited to attend the meeting of the Sub Committee on 17 February 2015:

· Councillor Graham Newman, Cabinet Member at Suffolk County Council, whose portfolio includes flooding. 

· Mrs Jane Burch, Flood & Coastal Policy Manager at Suffolk County Council.

· Mr Jonathan Glerum of Anglian Water.
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